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disclaim any liability whatsoever for any loss howsoever arising from or in reliance upon the whole or any part of the 
contents of this announcement.
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VOLUNTARY ANNOUNCEMENT
REGAINING OF THE RESEARCH, DEVELOPMENT, 

MANUFACTURE AND COMMERCIALIZATION RIGHTS TO 
ALMONERTINIB OUTSIDE OF THE PRC

The board of directors (the “Board”) of Hansoh Pharmaceutical Group Company Limited 
(the “Company” and together with its subsidiaries, the “Group”) announces that the Group 
received a written notice from EQRx, Inc. (“EQRx”) in relation to the termination of the 
strategic collaboration and license agreement entered into between EQRx and the Group’s 
subsidiaries, Hansoh (Shanghai) Healthtech Company Limited* (翰森(上海)健康科技有限公
司) and Jiangsu Hansoh Pharmaceutical Group Company Limited* (江蘇豪森藥業集團有限公
司) (the “Subsidiaries”) on July 23, 2020 (the “License Agreement”) in relation to aumolertinib. 
The License Agreement will be terminated upon the expiry of the term as stipulated therein. 
The Group will regain the research, development, manufacture and commercialization rights to 
aumolertinib outside of the People’s Republic of China (“PRC”) upon the termination of the 
License Agreement. The termination of the License Agreement will not affect the upfront payment 
and milestone payments previously received by the Group from EQRx. The parties will discuss on 
any transition activities.

The marketing authorization applications (the “MAAs”) with the Medicines and Healthcare 
Products Regulatory Agency (the “MHRA”) in the United Kingdom and the European Medicines 
Agency (the “EMA”) for aumolertinib as a first-line treatment for adult patients with locally 
advanced or metastatic non-small cell lung cancer (“NSCLC”) with sensitizing EGFR mutations 
and for the treatment of adult patients with locally advanced or metastatic EGFR T790M 
mutation-positive NSCLC are under review. Upon completion of the transition, the Group will lead 
the regulatory review process for aumolertinib MAAs by the MHRA and the EMA.

As disclosed in the announcement of the Company dated on July 23, 2020, the Subsidiaries entered 
into the License Agreement with EQRx. Pursuant to the License Agreement, the Subsidiaries have 
granted an exclusive license to permit EQRx to research, develop, manufacture and commercialize 
aumolertinib and any product containing or comprising of aumolertinib outside of the PRC.
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The Board is of the view that the termination of the License Agreement will not have any material 
impact on the business operations or financial position of the Group.

By Order of the Board
Hansoh Pharmaceutical Group Company Limited

Zhong Huijuan
Chairlady
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